PETITION NO. 710
Northeast Utilities Service Company 
Barbour Hill Substation, South Windsor, Connecticut

April 19, 2005
~~~

On March 15, 2005, the Northeast Utilities Service Company (NUSCo) submitted a petition to the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) for a declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need would be required for proposed modifications to the existing Barbour Hill Substation, located off of Barber Hill Road in South Windsor, Connecticut.  On April 8, 2005, Council member Daniel Lynch and Robert Mercier of Council staff met with NUSCo representatives Robert Carberry and James Long at the site to review this petition.  
The Barbour Hill Substation interconnects six 115-kV transmission lines with a 115 to 23-kV, 47 megavolt-ampere (MVA) transformer which supplies four 23-kV distribution lines.  NUSCo proposes to improve the 23-kV distribution system reliability by adding a second 115 to 23-kV, 47-MVA power transformer to the substation.  
NUSCo proposes to install the following equipment at the site:

a)
One 115-kV disconnect switch,

b)
One 115-kV circuit breaker,

c)
One 115 to 23-kV, 47-MVA power transformer; and

d) 
One 23-kV switchgear unit for three feeders.

The equipment would be added in the southeast section of the substation.  No expansion of the substation is necessary.  The substation is located on an approximate 10-acre parcel in a rural area of South Windsor and is well screened from residences to the southwest.  
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